November 9th, 1927. Rt. Hon. Lord Atholstan, 165 St. James Street. Montreal, Que. My dear Lord Atholstan: -I have been informed that your generous gift of \$200.00 to the McCord Museum has made it possible for McGill University to purchase for the Museum the beautiful minature of the mother of Sir John A. Macdonald. This additional evidence of your continued interest in the welfare of the University has made us all profoundly grateful. Will you please accept the thanks of your fellow Governors. With kindest personal wishes, I am, Yours faithfully, Principal.